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December 27, 2002








MORTGAGEE LETTER 2002-23

TO:  ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES

SUBJECT:  Expiration of FEMA’s National Flood Insurance Program


The Federal Emergency Management Administration’s (FEMA) authority to issue flood insurance policies under the National Flood Insurance Program (NFIP) expires at midnight December 31, 2002.  FEMA has issued a letter to the effect that since flood insurance is temporarily “not made available” under the NFIP after December 31st, lenders are not required to have flood insurance coverage at loan closing for properties located in FEMA-designated Special Flood Hazard Areas.  FEMA has also provided direction to its servicing agent contractor and to “Write Your Own” companies offering NFIP insurance that premium payments received after December 31st are to be held and policies not issued until reauthorization of the program.

FHA will continue to insure single family mortgages on homes where flood insurance is normally required but was not secured during this lapse in flood insurance coverage authority.  However, FHA-approved lenders should have an appropriate flood insurance policy application on file and collect and remit premiums pursuant to FEMA’s guidance when an insured mortgage is being closed.  Lenders and mortgage servicers are reminded that, if at any time during the life of the FHA-insured mortgage, it is determined that the property is in a special flood hazard area flood insurance must be obtained when available under the NFIP.  As a reminder, mortgagees are responsible for flood damage in the event that a mortgage insurance claim is filed to FHA.  

FEMA has also developed a notice to borrowers advising them that there remains a possibility that if retroactive coverage is not provided, the borrower will not have the protection of flood insurance during this period and will be at risk for any damage caused by flood.  This notice can be viewed at http://bsa.nfipstat.com/wyobull/w-02084.pdf.  Lenders are also urged to periodically check FEMA’s web site at http://www.fema.gov/nfip/infol.htm for information regarding Congress’ reauthorization of the flood insurance program.

If you have any questions regarding this Mortgagee Letter, please contact your Homeownership Centers (HOC) in Atlanta (888) 696-4687; Denver (800) 543-9378; Philadelphia (800) 440-8647 or Santa Ana (888) 827-5605.






Sincerely,






John C. Weicher






Assistant Secretary for Housing-






    Federal Housing Commissioner




